
Oregon Pinto Horse Association

General Membership Meeting

Minutes for August 22, 2023

Crosscreek Stables ZoomMeeting, OR at 6:30pm

Meeting called to order at: Mike Merina called the meeting to order at 6:42 pm.

Attendees:

Mike Merina: X Ned Clements: Absent Christine Guenther: X

Maureen Wiese: X Vickie Gruver: excused

2-year Directors: Tina Bell: X Noel Nelson: excused Anne Monteith: Absent Canada

1-year Directors: Peggy Boyer: X Heidi Ebner: Absent Emily Honey: Absent

A. Members in Person: Mike, Kelly and Maureen

B. Members Called in: Ashley Saechao, Kayla Kearn, Kelly Merina

Reading of the July Minutes: Read by Kelly Merina. Maureen motioned to accept the minutes as read.

Kelly Merina 2nd the motion. All in favor. Motion Passed.

Communications:

Facebook: Kayla. Questions to when the class lists will be posted.

Utility is only walk/trot only is the only correction to the class list. Tentative schedule pending approval.

Website: Need to get the sponsors up on the website and Facebook. Christine and Kayla will

work on getting this done.

Treasurer’s Report: Vicki was excused. The checking account is the same as last month. No deposit. One

check to deposit from a new Member Terry Irvin.

Checking : $9655.91 Saving : $15,674.80 Total : $25,330.71

Committee Reports:

Fall Show: Kayla: Patterns are being done by the judges. ½ of the patterns are done. Kayla will

reach out to the judge to get the 2nd half finished.

Ribbons: Kayla asked if she could purchase the Champion and Reserve halter ribbons for (36 x 2)

$494.80. Kelly motioned to give the money to Kayla to purchase the ribbons. Tina Bell 2nd the motion. All

in favor. Motion passed.

Kayla and Mike will go out after Labor Day to the Fairgrounds and meet with Jody.

Membership: 1 new membership is Terry Irvin. 48 total members.



Old Business:

Bylaws: Noel Nelson is absent tonight.

Taxes: Vicki was absent.

New Business: How is everyone feeling about having monthly Zoom meetings. Discussion followed. The

next meeting will be done Zoom.

Suggestions for the good of the order:

Tina brought up that we need to get the word out about the October show. Kayla will post on Facebook

and reach out to other clubs.

The September meeting will be September 19th, 2023 at 6:30 pm. It will be a Zoom Meeting.

Kayla motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:15.

Maureen 2nd motioned. All in favor. Motion passed.

Submitted by,

Maureen Wiese


